



Mark A. Cervinski, PhD, DABCC
Director of Clinical Chemistry
Associate Professor of Pathology and Laboratory Medicine
(603) 650-7114
Dartmouth Health Lebanon
PATHOLOGY AND LABORATORY MEDICINE
CLINICAL CHEMISTRY

Dartmouth Health LocationTel (603) 000-0000  |  Fax (603) 000-0000
Dartmouth-Health.org 

Section or Service
Address, Town, NH 00000
[bookmark: _GoBack]Date: 	6/10/2022

From: 	Mark A. Cervinski, PhD
	Director of Clinical Chemistry

RE: 	Update to the Estimated Glomerular Filtration Rate (eGFR) Equation


On Tuesday, June 14 2022, the equation used to calculate the estimated glomerular filtration rate (eGFR) will be updated to the new Chronic Kidney Disease Epidemiology Collaboration (CKD-EPI) formula.

This new equation, abbreviated CKD-EPI 2021 was developed by the Task Force on Reassessing the Inclusion of Race in Diagnosing Kidney Diseases. This task force was co-sponsored by the National Kidney Foundation and the American Society of Nephrology.

The new CKD-EPI 2021 formula does not include a variable for patient race, and provides a more accurate estimate of GFR for Black individuals than the previously used CKD-EPI 2009 formula that is presently used at DH-H.

The estimated GFR will continue to be reported as a single value in eDH. The interpretive comment associated with the estimated GFR will also be updated to reflect this change (see below)

Interpretive Comment 

This patient's estimated GFR was calculated using the 2021 CKD-EPI equation. The estimated GFR can vary from the measured GFR by up to 30% in the absence of rapidly changing kidney function. Assessment of the estimated GFR is not appropriate when creatinine concentrations are rapidly changing. For clinical situations in which a more precise estimate of GFR is necessary, consider alternative methods of GFR estimation such as a 24-hour urine creatinine clearance.

Assignment of CKD stage 1-5 for patients with an eGFR near the transition point between stages may be based on clinical assessment of muscle mass and symptoms in addition to eGFR.

For questions concerning this notice please contact Dr. Mark Cervinski (Mark.A.Cervinski@hitchcock.org) 
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